From: Youngquist, Rachel <Rachel.Youngquist@winnebagocountywi.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 5:48 AM

To: Kelly Wisnefske, Town Administrator, Town of Clayton <townadministrator@townofclayton.net>
Subject: May 16 Winnebago County Board

Good Moring!

We had a Winnebago County Board meeting last night. | should say we also had one last week
but | could not attend. That meeting was a special orders meeting where there were
presentations but no voting matters.

Last night’s meeting - There were 7 items to be voted on. a few of them were low-budget
transfers that passed without debate. There was a long conversation over a Resolution 229-
052023. This was to create rules for the County Supervisors to use their County provided
iPads. No one was against the idea of it, but the resolution itself was not well written. They
sent it back to committee to have it worked out a little more.

There was a resolution to approve $150,000 of the Spirit Funds (this is the ARPA money) to
improve meeting virtual capabilities. This passed with | believe only 2 nays.

The last ordinance was to Invoke Wis Stat 59 so Winnebago County to become a self-organized
county. This would allow the County to POSSIBLY make changes and vote on three items. 1.)
per diem 2.) terms of members 3.) filling vacancies. Passing this ordinance was to allow the
county to TALK about changes. If anything would change the whole county would still need to
vote on each item.

Please let me know if there are any questions

Have a lovely rest of the week!

Rachel Youngquist
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